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    www.homecomingscotland.com
EXHIBITIONS & VISUAL ARTS

St Fergus Gallery, Wick     
www.highland.gov.uk/stfergusgallery   M, T, Th 12 to 5.30pm, Fr 2 to 8pm, Sat 10.30am- 1pm

AT HOME

An exhibition of over 1000 digital images featuring pupils of Hillhead Primary School, their families and home life will run in the St Fergus Gallery Wick from the 9th January until the 7th  February. Entitled “At Home” the pictures give a fascinating insight in to the lives of primary school pupils 

The exhibition runs until February 9th and the opening hours are Saturday 10.30am – 1.00pm, Mon, Tues, and Thursday 12.30 – 5.30pm and Friday 12.30pm -8.00pm. 
Swanson Gallery, Thurso     
www.highland.gov.uk/swansongallery  
CHINA

American photojournalist Eve Arnold was one of the first western photographers to enter communist China. She made her visit in 1979, at a time when its government was opening up to the otside world, and the exhibition shows a remarkable set of 40 of photos from this trip. 

The images are a candid look at the country and its people and range from militia training in Mongolia and rice gleaning in Hsishuang Panna, to performing artists and noodle making.
M, T, W - 1 to 5pm, Fr – 1 to 8pm, Sat - 10am to 1pm
Browns Gallery, Tain

Northern Lights

An Exhibition of contemporary glass in association with Northlands Creative Glass

21 Nov to early 2009. Mon – Sat 10am to 5.30pm (other times on request)

01862 893884

North Lands Creative Glass

http://www.northlandsglass.com/
Caithness Broch Centre ~ Ionad Bhroch Ghallaibh
Work has just commenced on transforming the old Northlands Viking Centre at Auckengill into an interpretative centre about the people and the brochs. It is due to open in the summer.

Collaboration between Caithness Archaeological Trust and Highland Council
Supported by HIE, Heritage Lottery Fund, Highland 2007, Highland Council
Independent Museums supported by The Highland Council

Dunbeath Heritage

http://www.dunbeath-heritage.org.uk
Historylinks, Dornoch

http://www.historylinks.org.uk
Tain Museum/ Tain Through Time

http://www.tainmuseum.org.uk
Tarbat Discovery Centre

http://www.tarbat-discovery.co.uk
Timespan

www.timespan.org.uk
Strathnaver Museum

http://www.strathnavermuseum.org.uk
Ferrycroft Visitor Centre

Closed for the season. However the Ord Hill mobile phone audio tour continues. Phone 01549 488082 (Eng); 488083 (Gaelic). (Local rates apply)
LOCAL PROMOTERS

Assisted by The Highland Council

Ardross  Hall

Fri 16 Jan - Highland Swing

Lyth Arts Centre        www.lytharts.org.uk 

Strathpeffer Pavilion

www.StrathpefferPavilion.org
UNIVERSITY OF ABERDEEN

Dunbeath Heritage Centre – WEDNESDAY – 7.30pm

(Sponsored by Dunbeath Preservation Trust)

15 April 2009

DOWSING IN ARCHAEOLOGY




Captain Peter Donaldson

Details from

Meg Sinclair – Dunbeath Heritage Centre – 01593 7312233

Community Room, Golspie High School – WEDNESDAY – 8.00pm
25 February 2009
CYCLING ACROSS TIBET: ALTITUDE WITH ATTITUDE




Gordon Casely

Details from:

Lawrence Jamieson – Community Learning – 01408 633500

High School, Kinlochbervie – WEDNESDAY – 7.30pm

25 March 2009

EMIGRANT SCOTS 

Dr Marjory Harper

Details from:

Michael Otter – 01971 521729

STRATHY

Strathy Hall – 8.00pm
(In association with Strathy and Armadale Local Studies Group)

Wednesday

11 March 2009

ARCHAEOLOGY RECONSTRUCTION IN THE NORTH




Paul Humphreys

Details from:

Robert Mackay – 01641 541219


Neil Gunn Writing Competition Homecoming Scotland 2009

This biennial competition is organised by The Highland Council and the Neil Gunn Trust; this is the tenth competition. 

Purpose of competition

To celebrate the contribution of Neil Gunn to our literary heritage by encouraging writing about the contemporary world and the place of individuals in it. 

2009 Theme: ...'Living with One Another '...

This theme has been drawn from the following quote and recognises the fact that this tenth competition is taking place in the same year as Homecoming Scotland 2009.

"For at the end of the day, what's all the bother about?  Simply about human relations, about how we are to live one with another on the old earth.  That's all, ultimately.  To understand one another, and to understand what we can about the earth, and in the process gather some peace of mind and, with luck, a little delight."                    The Serpent, Neil M Gunn
How to enter

There are 4 separate sections to the Neil Gunn Writing Competition.  The adult sections are open to all writers, the secondary and primary sections are open to pupils at Highland schools and to schools abroad with links to Highland schools.

One entrant will be judged the overall winner and awarded a residential week at Moniack Mhor Writers' Centre, which is situated near Inverness.

Entry forms: Adult (PDF) Primary schools (P5-P7) (PDF)
Closing dates: Secondary schools – (past); Primary schools and Adults - 14 March 2009
Judging. 
The principal judge for the 2009 competition is the award winning Scottish author James Robertson.  Each section of the competition has two judges.The award ceremony will take place at the Town House in Inverness on Thursday 25th June 2009. The Highland Council and the Neil Gunn Trust gratefully acknowledge the following sponsors: The Royal Bank of Scotland for sponsoring the junior prizes; HI-Arts for sponsoring the overall winner's prize of a residential week at Moniack Mhor

Sandstone Press is delighted to announce the publication of FICKLE MAN: Robert Burns in the 21st Century, which will very quickly be seen as one of the major contributions to this year, the Bard’s 250th anniversary and Year of Homecoming.
FICKLE MAN: Robert Burns in the 21st Century
21st century Burns scholarship is making some unexpected and exciting discoveries about the poet and his work. Robert Burns has also become an inspiration for a new generation of artists - not only poets and literary artists, but visual and installation artists, sculptors, and architects. Fickle Man is a new volume of essays by top international writers and scholars published to mark the 250th anniversary of the poet’s birth, bringing fresh and vigorous insights into the significance of Burns - peasant, poet, Enlightenment genius, revolutionary and lover, to the new century. The book contains 16 pages of full colour plates, has line drawings throughout and features a previously unseen image of the bard.
The book is edited by the writer and editor Johnny Rodger, who lectures at Glasgow School of Art and Dr Gerard Carruthers, Head of Scottish Literature at Glasgow University and editor of the forthcoming 12 volume Oxford University Press Complete Burns Edition. The essays appear alongside new work from acclaimed writers, critics and visual artists including Murray Pittock, Owen Dudley Edwards, Sheila Szatkowski and Graham Fagen.
Please keep your eye open for the articles that are now appearing in the Scottish press about this important book.  For more information and to purchase online please visit:- www.sandstonepress.com
OPPORTUNITIES

HI-Arts Craft Newsletter - January 2009 
The January edition of the HI~Arts Craft newsletter has just been added to the HI~Arts website. Please feel free visit the newsletter by clicking the following link: http://www.hi-arts.co.uk/crafts-development-update.htm 
Please note we are holding our next Makers Day at the Moray Art Centre in Findhorn on the 28th January 2009, if you are interested in attending this event and would like some more details then please contact me on avril@hi-arts.co.uk
World Community Arts Day 17/02/09

"Art as a catalyst for caring and sharing"

http://www.communiversity.org.uk/worldcommunityartsday.htm
WCAD 2009 has been steadily growing now and it looks as though it will be the biggest yet. Although with just over a month to go, more groups, individuals will join. So final numbers will not be really known until about a month after the 17 02. This is just a reminder to pass the message on and register your project.
NOMINATIONS FOR YOUNG SCOT AWARDS 2009 NOW OPEN!
Young Scot, the national youth information agency for Scotland, is calling on its friends and partners across Scotland to help them find inspirational young people to enter into the Sunday Mail & Lloyds TSB Young Scot Awards. 
Now in its fourth year, the Awards recognise and celebrate the outstanding achievements of Scotland’s young people. Young Scot is looking for young people that have made a positive difference: unsung heroes who are worthy of recognition; young people who have improved their community and/or Scotland; or young Scots who have been an inspiration to Scotland and its people. Nominations are open until 20th February, but we’d encourage you to nominate now by logging on to www.youngscotawards.co.uk
Three finalists in each of the 13 categories will be selected and will receive a VIP invitation to the awards ceremony in Glasgow’s Old Fruitmarket on Thursday 9th April where the winners will be revealed. The event is now an established annual highlight in the calendar and guests last year included First Minister Alex Salmond and X-Factor winner Leon Jackson, as well as stars from TV’s Hollyoaks, River City, Chewin’ The Fat and many others.
Categories include:
      Sport                      The Arts                     Democracy / Citizenship  
      Health        Environment           Volunteering         Community 
      Heritage             Unsung Hero          Enterprise         Cultural Diversity 
Remember, these Awards aren’t necessarily about being the biggest and best. We also want to hear about the smaller projects and achievements that have taken place in local communities and made a real difference. 
Please forward this email to anyone you work with or you think would be interested ie schools; faclities; Arts; libraries etc. Young Scot also has a number of full-colour A5 leaflets available, so please get in touch if you would like to receive copies of this. A PDF version is attached to this email. Promotion of the Awards will be appearing regularly in the Sunday Mail in the run up to the event itself.
If you have any questions regarding the Young Scot Awards or would like further information please log-on to www.youngscotawards.co.uk or phone the Young Scot InfoLine for free on 0808 801 0338.
The Scottish Storytelling Centre 

Homecoming Scotland 2009 is a Scottish Government initiative inspired by the 250th anniversary of the birth of Robert Burns. It aims to celebrate Scotland’s rich culture and heritage in their international context, welcome visitors to Scotland, and to strengthen links with “affinity Scots” worldwide − whatever the origins of their interest in Scotland.

How can people with an interest in storytelling get involved in Homecoming? Here are just a few suggestions and approaches:

    research the stories and international connections of your community, church, and school, to feed into other projects and communications
    establish the main threads for presentation in leaflets, live events and on websites
    hold a ‘Past and Present’ open day or days
    establish trails, routes and storytelling walks through leaflets and live events
    hold a local Homecoming Festival or Gathering
    hold Homecoming suppers and/or ceilidhs with appropriate music, stories and poems
    consider outdoor fairs, gatherings, services, seasonal walks, communal picnics, etc
    contribute a Homecoming event of the kind mentioned above to an already existing Festival
    identify key “storytellers” and communicators who can help people celebrate their own culture/heritage and share it with others
    involve schools in congregational projects or events, sharing stories, songs, memories and hopes for the future. (Note: Learning & Teaching Scotland will be providing on-line Homecoming resources from a national perspective.)
    consider the place of Scots and Gaelic in our cultural heritage and diversity.

The Scottish Storytelling Centre will be hosting and coordinating a wide range of Homecoming events in Edinburgh and with partner organisations across the country. For more information on ways to get involved, or to discuss ideas for Homecoming 2009 storytelling events or projects in your area, please contact Caroline Budge at the Scottish Storytelling Centre on 0131 652 3272 or caroline@scottishstorytellingcentre.com
 
A chance for young writers (and mature ones, too!)
We are inviting all age groups to submit short stories in English or Gaelic of up to 1500 words before 21st February 2009.  The stories must incorporate at least one of the artefacts that were found on the battlefield more than 250 years after the fateful battle took place on Culloden Moor.  

 

The winners will be invited to read their work at Culloden Battlefield Visitor Centre on the afternoon of the annual memorial service on 18th April 2009.   The winning submissions will also be published on our website. 

 

Do you want to submit a story? 
There are three categories in both English and Gaelic: 

Under 14, 14 – 18, Over 18

 

Stories should be clearly marked with their word count and age category, and sent by post to

 

Nicole Deufel, Learning Manager

Culloden Battlefield Visitor Centre, Inverness IV2 5EU
Stories of up to 1500 words can be submitted before 21st February 2009 in either Gaelic or English (only one submission per contributor).

 

Please visit our website on http://www.nts.org.uk/Culloden/Learning/competition.php for more information or contact me directly. 

Highland Culture Programme
 
The revised guidelines and application form for the Highland 2007 Legacy Programme are now available on the home page of www.highland2007.com. Please note that the name of the programme has been changed to the Highland Culture Programme.  
 
The next deadline for the fund is February 6th 2009 the following deadline will be August 9th 2009.  
 

Please contact Area Cultural Officers in advance of submitting your application forms.
 
Caithness Sutherland and East Ross 
Adrian Clark
Tel: 01349 885114
adrian.clark@highland.gov.uk
 
Ross Skye and Lochaber
Wendy Sanders
Tel. 01349 868293
wendy.sanders@highland.gov.uk 
 
Inverness Nairn, Badenoch and Strathspey
Cathy Shankland
Tel. 01463 663821
Cathy.shankland@highland.gov.uk
Pan Highland

Judi Menabney

Tel. 01463 702038
judi.menabney@highland.gov.uk
Highland Leader Fund
Shadow Round closes 8 Feb

www.highlandleader.com
The Highland LEADER Programme will cover all of the Highland Council area, except for the settlement development area of Inverness (as detailed in the local plan) and the part of the Highland Council area within the Cairngorms National Park. 

The aim of the Highland LEADER Programme is: 

‘To enable people in the Highlands to realise their ambitions to live in communities where they can fulfil their personal, social and economic potential’ 

At its meeting on 29th October 2008, the Strategic LAG (Local Action Group) decided that it would open the programme for a shadow round of applications. The shadow round is open to applications which are time critical and have ALL match funding confirmed. Shadow round applications will be accepted up until 8th December 2008 with approvals in late January 2009. 
The programme will be formally open for all other applications as of 11th December 2008.
 
Scottish Arts Council – New funding announced
http://www.scottisharts.org.uk/1/funding.aspx
GRANT SEARCH

The Highland Council has taken out a subscription to a grant search facility (Grantnet) for a year
This allows anyone to undertake a search if they are looking for funds 
It is a free service 
All you need to do is register (it is very easy!)
And you can then search for funds
Anyone can register including community groups, schools, small businesses etc 
Please encourage as many people as possible to register and use the service
As the level of usage may well determine whether or not the council thinks this is a useful facility to provide in future
The Grantnet link can be accessed via this webpage

http://www.highland.gov.uk/learninghere/grantsandallowances/
The Peter de Haan Charitable Trust
Supports Arts Projects esp. with regard to young people

http://www.pdhct.org.uk/
As you may be aware Regional Screen Scotland is the new independent organisation set up to support the development of cinema provision in rural and non-urban areas around Scotland.  It is currently being set up by Hi Arts at the request of Scottish Screen.

Ron Inglis has been appointed the director of RSS and will commence work from the 1st of October.  He will initially be based in Inverness on roninglis@regionalscreenscotland.org  www.regionalscreenscotland.org 

DIGITAL PROJECTION EQUIPMENT GRANTS

One of the functions of Regional Screen Scotland is supporting film clubs, community groups, and other bodies seeking to present a planned annual programme of DVD screenings.  I have enclosed details of a funding programme of small grants of up to £5,000 which are available on a rolling basis up until the 28th February 2009.
I would be very grateful if you could circulate these details to groups that you think might be interested in your area.

List your events at

www.homecomingscotland.com
Free Listings

www.hi-arts.co.uk

www.wherecanwego.com

This is the 12th of an occasional Cultural Diary for North Highlands (Caithness, Sutherland, East Ross). It will mainly cover Highland Council activities but will also feature significant other events, activities and opportunities.

Please email information to adrian.clark@highland.gov.uk
Area Cultural Officer, (Caithness, Sutherland & E Ross)
Education, Culture & Sport, The Highland Council

Community Learning Office, Ardross Road, Alness IV17 0QA
(01349) 885114   
